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SUBJECT: INDICATIONS ABOUT THE BEGINNING OF THE 
NEW SCHOOL YEAR  2020/2021 

 

Dear families, 

taking into account the progressive indications provided by the Public 
Authorities and the Health and Scientific Authorities, the school has 
reorganized the service and defined what will be applied during the school 
year 2020/2021 for the protection of students, teachers, school staff, parents 
and of every person who comes into contact with the Institute (on the 
website - section: Institute - voice: Security - protocols with organisational 
measures for each school have been published). 

In any case, the taken decisions and the made choices to define the 
conditions for the safe resumption of teaching and educational activities 
could vary, taken into account the current evolving context and the not fully 
foreseeable epidemiological framework.  

An even closer cooperation between families and schools will have to be 
established during the school year 2020-2021.  The emergency that is not 
over yet will force changes to the ordinary school life, which will reflect on 
families’ daily life and habits too. 

All families are therefore asked to read carefully the institution regulation 
additional part and the co-responsibility agreement for the current health 
emergency attached to this document, in addition to the security-covid 
protocols drawn up for each school and published on the site. 

We inform you that there will be online briefings on Meet, with RSPP (Head 
of Security, Prevention and Protection) and with the School Director, to 
illustrate the procedures described in the protocol and the integration of the 



co-responsibility agreement which must be signed. These briefings will be 
addressed to all representatives, to the children’s parents and to the parents 
of the students of primary and secondary school first classes.  

In addition, a class meeting for the parents of the students of the other classes 
will take place before the beginning of school. During this meeting the 
teachers will illustrate the aforementioned documents. 

The invitation for both meetings will be sent to the institutional mail of your 
son/daughter (it is therefore essential for the new students to activate/check 
the institutional accounts as soon as possible). 

The dates of the online meetings with the RSPP, the School Director and 
her collaborators are: 

Monday 7th September at 5pm, meeting with the class representatives of all 
kinds of school (childhood, primary and secondary) 

Monday 7th September at 6pm, meeting with the nursery school children’s 
parents  
Wednesday 9th September at 5pm, meeting with the parents of the students 
of primary school first classes 

Thursday 10th September at 5pm, meeting with the parents of the students 
of secondary school first classes 

 
Class meetings with teachers: 

Tuesday 8th September at 6 pm, addressed to 4/5-year-old children’s 
parents of each class of the nursery school 
 
Friday 18th September at 6pm, addressed to 3-year-old children’s parents 
of each class of the nursery school 
 
Wednesday 9th September at 6pm, addressed to the parents of the students 
of the two primary schools I, II, III, IV and V classes 

 
Thursday 10th September at 6pm, addressed to the parents of the students of 
the two secondary schools II, III classes  



We reiterate that the families’ commitment will have to be aimed at: 

1. respecting the rules established by the school and all the institutions; 
2. ensuring the students’ health conditions control before entering school 
3. educating the children to respect the prevention measures (interpersonal 

distance, use of the masks, hand hygiene, etc.); 
4. avoiding gatherings at the entrance and at the exit of school (it is 

advisable not to come too early and not to stay in front of the school after 
having brought and picked the child up); 

5. keeping up to date with information provided by the Institute and the 
Institutions and consulting the website and the electronic register. 
 

Please refer to the attached file for the timetable and the methods of 
entry and exit, which will be explained during the meetings (approved 
by the School Board on 1st September 2020). 

 

One’s own state of health and  minors’ state of health are entrusted to 
individual and parental responsibility. 

 

Parents are asked to download the co-responsibility Agreement 
attached to this communication and to sign and  return it  on the first 
day of school ( on 9th September for nursery school, on 15th September 
for primary and lower secondary school), together with the anti-
infection measures self-declaration and the autonomous school exit 
permission form ( to be downloaded on school website only for 
secondary students). 

 

In case someone should not be able to print the three forms that have to be 
returned on the first day of school, they can call the reception and make an 
appointment to receive the three copies, from 4th to 11th September from 
8:00 am until 2:00 pm. 



These forms will be handed over outside school by the school janitors in 
accordance with the current  rules (distance, mask, gloves or hand 
disinfection..). 

Please visit our website for  further upgrading. 

As usual we trust in a useful cooperation. 

 

Best regards 

The School Director 

 

The following files of documents  mentioned above are enclosed: 

1.  School Regulation additional part in force during Covid emergengy 
situation 

2. Co-responsibility additional part ( to be signed and given to teachers 
on the first school day) 

3. Self- declaration form to prevent Covid contagion ( to be be signed 
and given to teachers on the first day of school) 

4. Timetables of the different types of schools 
5. Autonomous school exit permission form (for secondary school 

students only/ to be given to teachers on the first school day) 

 

 


